
 

November Newsletter deadline will be             

Wednesday, October 19th.   

 

  
 
 

Allen Jones 10/02 
Delores Watkins 10/03 
Mickey Maxey 10/03 
Ashley Kucera 10/04 
Carol Turley 10/05 
Aimee Lucas 10/05 
Patsy King 10/06 
Donna Munsch 10/06 
Jerry Slaughter 10/07 
Timothy Alex 10/07 
Lynette Thigpen 10/08 
Analysa Garza 10/08 
Dee Harper 10/09 
Angel Lee Karnei 10/10 
Gus Trojcak 10/10 
Bubba Glover 10/12 
Irene Nelson 10/14 
 

John Balusek 10/17 
Wilbert A. Lemke 10/18 
Elton Tuch 10/19 
Sue Raaz 10/20 
Ginger McGill 10/20 
Jayce Serrano 10/20 
Raymond Weischwill 10/22 
Danny Hiller 10/22 
Bill Plemons 10/23 
Joe Cliffe 10/23 
Brylie Koopman 10/26 
Carolyn Barnett 10/28 
Barbara Jean Reinhardt10/29 
John Urban 10/29 
Joseph Trapp 10/30 
Velma Hennig 10/31 
Jere Swoboda 10/31 
 
  

 

 WOMEN OF THE CHURCH MEETING -  Monday, November 

7th the FELCW board  meeting will be at 9:30a and the general 

meeting at 10:30a in Felger Hall. Officers will be installed at this 
meeting.  

First English Evangelical Lutheran Church 
516 N. Main, Victoria, TX 77901 

Phone: 361-575-3623       Fax: 361-575-8877 
Email: Office@FELCVictoria.com      
Website: www.FELCVictoria.com 

TV Broadcast 10:30a Sundays  
 KXTS-TV Channel 41 – Suddenlink Cable Ch. 9 or 109 

 October 2016 

Friends, 
 
Our Heritage Day weekend was a blast!  I spent the better part of    
Saturday with the men as they got the Heritage Day meal ready.  I saw 
a lot of skill and split second timing and experienced decision making 
happen.   The whole facility we have set up back there behind the    
Activity Center is quite impressive! 
The men produced perhaps the finest BBQ in Victoria.  The potatoes 
and the beans and the slaw were outstanding!  One guy told us that the 
food was so delicious, he just wept it was so good.  Bonnie allowed me 
to sample a couple of desserts and they were out of this world!  
Our country store and cake walk and live auction and silent auction 
just exuded a spirit of cooperation and goodwill.  There were smiles all 
around!  So much planning and thought and execution went in to     
putting all these events together.  Great job one and all! 
I visited the kid’s carnival area and got myself a tattoo of a Gecko!  All 
the kids had a load of fun with all the activities for them to do.  Thanks 
to all who worked to bring about our kids events! 
Once again, our Heritage Day committee and the members of the    
congregational life team as well as our congregational board members 
and a whole bunch of others worked and planned and prayed and we 
pulled it off.  A special thanks to all of our donors and all who         
generously contributed funds to support our cause of giving back to 
our community.                                       Your gifts are so very much 
appreciated! 
 
Yours, 
Pastor Jim 
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  To our many friends and Church family members, please accept our      
sincerest appreciation for your generous outpouring of love and             
compassion extended to each of us during the loss of our dear loved 
one, Eddie Heldt. Your thoughts, words, cards, calls, and attendance 
at the visitation and funeral service have been such a comfort to us 
during this difficult time. We are truly grateful to all of you and 
words cannot express how much your support has meant to all of us.  
Thank you all from the bottom of our hearts and may you all be 
blessed with our Lord’s loving grace throughout all the days of your 
lives. The families of Eddie Heldt 

  
 On behalf of VCAM, I would like to thank all the FELC members for          

supporting their annual raffle fundraiser that was held July and      
August. The proceeds from the fundraiser totaled around $13,000.00. 
Four members were the lucky winners from our church! With the 
money raised, VCAM will be able to provide food and assistance to 
the less fortunate in Victoria County. You are truly a blessing to    
others!  Sandy Muegge, Board Member of VCAM  

 

 Thank you to Pastor Jim, Good Cheer and the rest of our church  
family for all your prayers, visits, and cards during Edward’s illness 
and passing. We appreciate each of you being there for our family 
during this difficult time. We are so blessed to be part of  such a 
wonderful and caring church family. Evalie Singer and family. 

 
 Dear friends in Christ, thank you for your donation of $700.00 from 

your Heritage Day. Your generosity is so greatly appreciated. We 
thank you again for this very special gift of support for our vision. 
Keith R. Lund, Executive Director of Camp Lone Star.  

 
 Dear friends at FELC, The Children’s Discovery Museum             

appreciates your generous contribution of $1,000.00 towards our  
museum and its mission.  We couldn't achieve our mission to foster 
lifelong learning for children and families through dynamic           
educational experiences without you. Selena A. Milstead, Interim 
Executive Director Children’s Discovery Museum.  

  

                               
  
  
  
  

 

 

 

Deacons 
 

 

  

Acolyte 
 

 

 

Comm. Assistant 
 

  

 

PowerPoint 

 

Bruchmiller 
  

 
Ushers 

 
Ollie Flowers 

 

Boldt Family 

 
Schulte 

 

Ushers 
 

James Reinhardt 

 

Butler Family 

 
Sproles  

 
Brylie Koopman 

 
Louise Jacob 

 
Ginger McGill 

  

 
Heinold 

 

Ryan  & Ethan 
Hartman   

 
Marie Plemons 

 
Lisa Stacy 

 
Maxey 

   

 
Brylie Koopman 

 

 
Callie Mae Haug 

 
Linda Tewes 

 
Hartman 

  

 

Brittany & Alexis 
Myers 

 
Joyce Thormahlen 

 
Lassmann Family 

 
Bruchmiller 

 
Brylie Koopman 

 

  
Kathy Svetlik 

 
Vickie Spann 

 
Schulte 

 

Juan DelaGarza 
Melanie Zavala 

 
Mary Gleinser 

 

Bryan & Sandy    
Serold 

 
Heinold  

 
Ushers 

 
Altha Maxey 

 
Boldt Family 

 
Sproles 

 
Ushers 

 
Floyd Wuensche 

 

 

Randy & Sandy 
Muegge 

VCAM NEEDS: 
Condiments – ketchup, mayonnaise, mustard 
Canned Vegetables – sweet peas, carrots, corn, tomato sauce 
Assorted – pickles, olives, mushrooms, Rotel 
Dried Noodles – vermicelli, macaroni, Ramen noodles 
Basic Needs – detergents, toilet paper, paper towels 
 

Please bring regular size cans or boxes when donating. The clothing 
store is in need of men’s and children’s clothing.  We sincerely           
appreciate your efforts and God bless, Marc Hinojosa, Ex. Dir. VCAM 
 



 

 

Date/Time 
 

Greeters   
 

Lay Readers 
Assisting  
Minister 

10/2 
8:00a 

 

 Howard & Beverly Spies 
Mildred Slaughter 

 

Natalie Boldt 
 

   

10/2 
10:30a   

 

Joe & Donna Cliffe 
Greg Domstead 

 

Bonnie Pearson 
 

Bonnie Pearson 

10/9 
8:00a 

 

 Larry Bruchmiller 
Ginger McGill 

 

Dalton Metting 
 

James Reinhardt 

10/9 
10:30a 

 

Mary Gleinser 
Randy & Sandy Muegge 

 

Florence Kirkland 
 

Bonnie Pearson 

10/16 
8:00a 

 

Margaret Dentler 
Lillian Lau 

 
Callie Mae Haug 

 
Ginger McGill 

10/16 
10:30a 

 

Anthony Wilhelm 
Jennifer Hartman 

 

Betty Bauch 
 

Bud Pearson 

10/23 
8:00a 

 

Edna McDonald 
Dalton & Janie Metting 

 

Kathy Svetlik 
 

Ginger McGill 

10/23 
10:30a 

 

Totty & Geralene Schulte 
Ed & Melrose Goetz 

 

Emily Koenig 
 

Bud Pearson 

10/30 
8:00a 

Lois Elles 
Darrell & Scarlet Swoboda 

 

Ginger McGill 
 

Ginger McGill 

10/30 
10:30a 

Joyce Thormahlen 
Chuck & Mary Gail Moody 

 

Tiffany Ballard 
 

Bonnie Pearson 

VICTORIA CHRISTIAN ASSISTANCE MINISTRY   
 

VCAM is celebrating 30 years of providing food, clothing, and other 
services to those in Victoria, county. 
We invite you to our Open House…. Sunday, October 16th from 
2:00p to 4:00p. located at 108 N. Liberty St.  
Light refreshments will be provided.  
Please come and tour our facility and learn more about our services.  

 

 
 
 
 
 Dear friends, thank you for the $500.00 to Christ’s Kitchen. Your          

generosity is appreciated. We are very fortunate to have volunteers 
for all duties performed at Christ Kitchen, therefore all monies re-
ceived go to help those less fortunate. Bob Redding 

 

 Dear church members and friends, thank to all of you for your pray-
ers and the many lovely cards and greetings we received for our 70th 
Wedding Anniversary. Farrell and I  really appreciate your thought-
fulness. Ruth Heller 

 

 We want to say a huge thank you to our 54 volunteers who assisted 
us in the "Plates to Go" area on Heritage Day.  We truly appreciate 
you giving your time, energy, and patience in assisting the Board of 
Congregational Life in getting out 1030 barbeque plates in 3 1/2 
hours! We love working with wonderful, Christian people who enjoy 
helping others!  Beverly Spies and Sandy Muegge 

 

 We want to thank each and everyone who generously baked or 
bought cookies and or cakes for the barbecue plates for desserts on 
Heritage Day.  The desserts were so delicious and were enjoyed by 
everyone.  This was our first year and we have learned a lot and will 
improve on our planning.  FELC members are always ready to step 
up and help out! We appreciate ya'll!                                            
Board of Congregational Life 

 

 FELC is the greatest! From your overwhelming generosity we were 
able to provide over 250 barbecue plates to our First                      
Responders! The men and women felt very special and truly          
appreciated your love and support of their jobs in taking care and 
protecting mankind.   Randy Muegge 
 

 A big THANK YOU to everyone who donated a cake or baked item, 
helped with the cakewalk, and/or purchased a cake or baked item at 
the Heritage Day Cakewalk. A special thanks goes to the ―cakewalk 
helpers‖.  It was a huge success. Your willingness to help at Heritage 
Day is greatly appreciated.  We could not have done this without 
your help.  May God bless each of you. 
Thank you, Donna Cliffe, Heritage Day Cakewalk 

 
 

 
 



MISSING MEMORIAL BOOK ARTICLE:   
 Newsletter cover page had already been printed prior to, but                      

 

THIS BOOK HAS BEEN FOUND!!! 
  

DISPLAY CASE - The display case at the entrance 
to the Educational Bldg from the church has been 
updated from the Bible display to featuring white 
altar paraments used in the church year and            
Eucharistic items. Other paraments to come. The  
display case will continue to feature educational and 
historical aspects of FELC. 

POWERPOINT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  
Guess what?  There are still openings for PowerPoint     

operators!! 
Open enrollment all year long! Free training! 

8:00 am or 10:30 am service (You choose!) 
REQUIREMENTS: 

If you have the ability to change channels on your TV remote, 
you are QUALIFIED to work the PowerPoint! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Con-
tact the church office 575-3623 or Barbara  at 

550-6344 for more information or to be    added 
to the rotation!! 



 

BUNCO - St. Marks Lutheran Church, 400 North  

Esplanade in Cuero, invite to play Bunco. Please join 
them for an evening of food, fun and fellowship     

Monday, October 24th with registration and refresh-

ments at 6:00p and games beginning at 7:00p. Please 

RSVP by October 21st to Marlene Fromme 361-275-3754; Gladys 

Dieringer 361-275-5202 or the Church Office 361-275-2845.  
 

 

ITEMS FOUND– Are you are missing a single key 
on a key ring, a set of keys, a bracelet, or an insulated 
cup with a straw?  If so…… please contact the church 
office to see if any of these items belong to you. We 
would love to find their owners! 

    
 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
Oct. 30th – Reformation Sunday—German Meal and 

                  Heritage. Day Funds Distributed 
Nov. 6th  – All Saints Sunday 
Nov. 13th – Veterans Day Service 
Nov. 20th  – Thankoffering 
Dec. 4th   –   Annual Mtg & Hamburger  Lunch 
Dec. 11th   –  Sunday School Christmas Program 
Dec. 18th  – Shelley O’Neal Angel Story Presentation during 
  Sunday School  
Dec. 24th  – Candlelight Comm. Worship  
  4:30p & 7:00 p 
Dec. 25th  – One Worship at 10:00 a.m. 

   
 

HISTORY ARCHIVES - FELC needs your help in documenting our 
history.  If you took pictures of any FELC activity since 2012, would 
you please share your pictures or keepsake for the scrapbooks and     
historical archives? 
You can send your digital pictures to office@felcvictoria.com or put on 
a disk and drop it off at the church office. Be sure the files are labeled 
with year and activity. 
Newspaper articles or event programs/flyers: Share the original the    
office a very good copy. 
Have them on your phone but not sure how to get them off? Call the 
church office  361-575-3623 
Events – Heritage Day, Rally Day, Youth Activities, Bible Camp, 
Women of the Church, Christmas decorating; ALS Stroll, Roll and Run; 
Ice Cream Social, Annual Picnic, Our Representatives to Convocations, 
Young Life, CCS, new digital sign, Cornerstone box removal and        
installation, Fifty and Fun, Men’s Group, Volunteers at the church      
office, annual choir picture and activities, new gifts/purchases and      
pictures of the altar guild, church officers for each year, guest pastors, 
recognition for church landscape, copy of proclamations at 100th         
anniversary,  pictures of family in front of altar for baptism, wedding, or 
sanctuary, etc.   Each board every year should have taken a group        
pictures to document the year’s participation and the names of those in 
picture (can you reconstruct??).  Help in any way you can,; it will be      
appreciated.  History Committee. 
 

 

REFORMATION SUNDAY – Sunday, October 30th 
is Reformation Sunday! Wear Red! Following the 2nd 
service you’re  invited into the Activity Center for our 
German meal luncheon. BOCL is preparing German  
sausage, sauerkraut, German potatoes, sweet rice and 
stuffed   cabbage.  We are asking members to bring their 
favorite dessert. Hope to see everyone there.   

  

mailto:office@felcvictoria.com


 SPECIAL PRAYERS 
  

    Weldon Schmidt, Irene Nelson, Mary Gail Moody, 
    James O’Connor,  Glenn Gisler, Gail Norris,  
    Ruth Heller, Linda Esterly, Fishbeck Family,  
    Tiffany Ballard 

                 

 Our Love and Sympathy to the family of:   
                                                                  

 

 Verna Salm 
 John E. Fishbeck (brother of Lawrence Fishbeck) 
 Richard Kolonko (father of Karen Hairell) 

 BrightWater 
 Inez Bues 
             John Larson 
LaBahia 
 Gladys Boehm 
Brookdale 
 Sue Raaz 
 Roy Johnson 
Elmcroft 
 Henry Alex 

Please remember our nursing home and assisted living residents in your 
prayers. They love and appreciate your visits! 
 

Victoria Residence and Rehabilitation Center 
 Herb Hanselman, Amarylis Tschirhart 
Twin Pines 

 Angel Lee Karnei, Fay Wright,   
Virginia Swanson,  Dorothy Swoboda 
Allan & Mildred Butler 

Retama South 
 Terry Jackson, Leo Westerman 
The Courtyards 
 Eunice Lorfing  
La Villa 
 Irene Nelson 
Sodalis  
 Victor Swanson 
    

  
 

 
 

Dickie and Lois Koopman  - 3610 Cypress, Vic-

CONGRATULATIONS 
 

 To Erich & Kristi Heidrich on the birth of a son, Holden Ray,          
born September 15th.  Grandparents are Dan and Karen Hairell.  

Sunday Services Attendance and Offerings 

Date Psalm Sermon Text 

 

10/2 
 

Psalm  4 
 

 Exodus 12: 1-13  

 

10/9 
 

Psalm  5 
 

 Exodus 32: 1-14 

 

10/16 
 

Psalm   6 
 

 1 Samuel 1: 9-11, 19-20; 2: 1-10 

 

10/23 
 

Psalm 7 
 

2 Samuel 7: 1-17 

 

10/30 
 

Psalm 8 
 

1 Kings 17: 1-16 

Readings for October 

 
Date 

 

8:00a 
Attend. 

 

10:30a 
Attend. 

 

8/28 
 

79  
 

95 

 

9/4 
 

 67 
 

131 

 

9/11 
 

98  
 

117 

 

9/18   
Heritage D 
10:00 A.M. 

 Workers  Worship  
64       

 
117 

 

9/25 
 

74 
 

108 

      October 
 
 
9/24 - 10/7 - Cheryl & Kurt Heil 
10/8 - 10/21 - Cheryl & Kurt Heil 
10/22 - 11/4 -   

 

Tellers for October 
 

 

        3-   Riesterer  
      10 -  Malina 
      17 -  Schulte 
      24 -  Leshikar 
      31 -  Riesterer 


